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Employment Data Weakens

Economic data releases continued to be at the forefront for investors this week as monthly employment figures were 
announced, along with additional inflation data and activity surveys.

Among the employment data was a lower-than-expected increase in nonfarm payrolls. The reported level of 73,000 was 
significantly lower than the expectation of an increase of 115,000. Not only was the current month below the consensus 
forecast, but the reported levels for the prior two months were revised lower by 258,000. For the month of June specifically, the 
originally reported increase of 147,000 jobs was revised down to 14,000, the lowest in almost five years.

The Institute of Supply Management (ISM) surveys for the month of July were also announced last week with both the 
manufacturing and services surveys coming in lower-than-expected and lower than the prior month.

With the weaker than forecasted employment data announced last week the probability of a cut in the Fed Funds rate now 
hovers around 90% for the Federal Reserve’s meeting in September. Along with this potential rate reduction there is currently a 
strong probability of a second cut prior to the end of the year.

Potential Rate Cut Obstacle

While the probability of rate cuts moved higher, one potential impediment to an easing of monetary policy was also included 
in this week’s slate of economic data releases. Core PCE, the Fed’s preferred gauge of inflation, came in slightly higher-than-
expected for the month of June with a year-over-year rate of 2.8%. The month-over-month result of 0.3% was in line with 
forecasted levels. Going forward all inflation measures will be monitored closely as many economists anticipate potential 
increases in these indices during the second half of 2025 as tariff-induced price increases funnel through the economy.

The yield on the 10-year Treasury note fell in response to the tepid economic releases falling from 4.37% to 4.23%. This helped 
push the bond market higher with a return of 1.0% for the week. Stocks, on the other hand, experienced negative returns with 
the Russell 1000 Index returning -0.4% and the Russell 2000 Index of small companies registering a return of -0.9%.

Earnings reports for the second quarter continue to be reported and as of August 1, 66% of U.S. companies in the Standard 
& Poor’s 500 Index had reported their results. Of those reporting, 82% had reported positive earnings surprises and 79% had 
positive revenue surprises. Taking into account the companies that have reported and the expected results for those that are 
yet to report yields an overall growth rate of 10.3% according to FactSet. Currently, earnings for the Standard & Poor’s 500 
Index companies are expected to grow 7.6% in the third quarter.
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